
 
 

February 20, 2024 
 
 
TO:  Kristin Lefebvre, PT, PhD 
 Paula Abola 
 
FR:  Sara Voorhees, PT, PhD 
 Chair, Institutional Review Board, University of Jamestown 
 
RE:  Knowledge of and attitude toward existing and emerging treatment 

options for Parkinson’s Disease, IRB #032PHDCR 
 
The University of Jamestown Institutional Review Board (IRB) has reviewed the above 
referenced study. The IRB has determined that this study is being conducted for the 
purpose of research and has determined that this study is exempt. 
 
Condition of approval. There are six (6) conditions that accompany IRB approval. All six 
conditions must be met, or the IRB approval may be suspended:  
 

1. No subjects may be involved in any study procedure prior to the IRB approval 
date.  

2. All protocol modifications must be IRB approved prior to implementation. This 
includes any change of investigators or site address.  

3. All protocol deviations must be reported to the IRB within 14 calendar days. 
4. All recruitment materials and methods must be approved by the IRB prior to 

being used. 
5. The IRB must be notified upon completion of this project 

 
Principal investigators (PI’s) are responsible for making sure that the studies are 
conducted according to the protocol, and for all actions of the staff and co-
investigators with regard to the protocol.  
 
If you have questions or concerns about this approval, please contact the IRB chair 
through the contact information below. 
 
Sincerely, 

Sara Voorhees 
 
Sara Voorhees, PT, PhD 
Chair, Institutional Review Board 
Professor  
Program Director, Physical Therapy Program 
701-356-2136 extension 5903 
Sara.voorhees@uj.edu  


